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BALDWIN COUNTY  
LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE 
NORTH BALDWIN INFIRMARY 
JUNE 20, 2016 

 
 

I.   Welcome and Attendance 

Anthony Sampson, Chairman, opened the meeting and welcomed members to the quarterly event at 

10:35 am.  

  Members and guests in attendance: 

Jenni Guerry BCEMA 
Walter McPhaul Infirmary Systems 
Reggie Chitwood BCEMA 
David Powell ACE 
Danon Hoagland BCEMA 
Bruce Donaldson Ono Island 
Mike Sandell Medstar 
Peggy Lassitter Baldwin MRC 
Melissa Browning Infirmary 
John Saraceno City of Fairhope 
Kelly Thompson Infirmary Systems 

Carolyn Brown DHR 
Robin Snider Daphne PD 

 John Frank BCEMA 
Joey Darby Foley FD 
Deann Servos Prodisee Pantry 
Loren Powers BCHD 
Anthony Sampson BOE 

 Gary Patrick Silverhill VFD 
Marina Simpson United Way 
Taylor Rider BRATS 

 

 
II. Approval of Minutes – A motion to approve the minutes of the December LEPC Quarterly Meeting was 

made by Reggie Chitwood.  A second provided by John Frank.  The minutes were approved as presented. 

III. Presentation – J. Tucker Dorsey, Chairman of the Baldwin County Commission, provided a presentation 

discussing the growth   

IV. Old Business –None.  

V. Committee Reports 

o Finance Committee:  Finance Report - presented by Jenni Guerry, Secretary/Treasurer:  The LEPC 
account balance was reported as $16,146.20.   
 

o Shelter Committee:  No report. 
 

o Health Committee:   
 

 Peggy Lassitter, Baldwin MRC, announced continued efforts and activities for the 
medical reserve corp.   

 Loren Powers, BCHD, discussed the impacts of growth and development on the 
environmental programs at the health department. 

 
o Law Enforcement:  No report 

 
o Fire Service:  No report 

 
o VOAD –  

 Deann Servos, Prodisee Pantry, continues to see increases in the families serviced this 
year.  There will be a Connecting Communities Luncheon on August 4, 2016. 

 ARC –  will host a shelter training at the EOC 
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 Salvation Army: no report 
 

o EMA Update:  Reggie Chitwood, Director, announced the upcoming Alabama Association of 
Emergency Managers Conference scheduled for June 2016.  He also discussed his role as the chairman 
of the South Alabama Mutual Aid Compact (SAMAC) committee. The state AEMA has announce 
standards for the county EMA departments.  More information and direction on this will be 
forthcoming.  Reggie Chitwood announced his recent election as Second Vice President for the AAEM.  
Scott Wallace was elected to serve as the Division A representative for AAEM in the coming year. 

 Please visit www.baldwincountyal.gov/departments/ema and view the training calendar 
for more information and registration.  
 

o Board of Education – Anthony Sampson, BOE, discussed on-going training efforts with the Baldwin 
County BOE and the impacts of growth and infrastructure as it relates to transportation needs of the 
students of Baldwin County. 
 

o Industry: No Report 
 
  

VI. New Business –  

VIII. Adjournment - 

 There being no further business, Deann Servos provided a motion to adjourn and a second was provided 

by Reggie Chitwood.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am.   

 

 

Next LEPC FULL BODY Meeting:  Monday, Sept, 19, 2016 

Location:  Foley Civic Center, 407 E. Laurel Ave, Foley, AL 36535 

 

Lunch sponsored by South Baldwin Regional Medical Center. 

 

 

http://www.baldwincountyal.gov/departments/ema

